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At the February VESTA General Meeting members voted to endorse the NDP   

candidates in the 11 Vancouver ridings. Clearly the NDP is the only party that can 

defeat the Liberals in this election.  The recent Liberal budget provides little to 

improve conditions in schools and will further erode public education.  

For over a decade  Liberal governments have left a shameful legacy. Actions that 

demonstrate their lack of commitment to public education include; the chronic         

underfunding of school districts, the imposition of unconstitutional legislation, the 

closing of hundreds of schools, the elimination of thousands of teacher positions, 

cuts to services to students, the illegal stripping of collective agreements, and the 

downloading of costs to local school boards. This government has done little to 

address the issues of child poverty and the provision of affordable daycare that 

affect so many of our students and parents. 

BC needs a provincial government that will commit to repairing the damage done 

to the public education system and recognizes the value of public education in a 

healthy democracy. The recently released NDP education platform includes         

additional yearly spending starting at $75 million rising to $100 million in 3 years 

to address issues including class size and composition. While this money will not 

fix all the issues it is a first step to reversing the downward funding spiral.  

The VSB faces a $7.91 deficit for 2013-14. The Board recently released a          

restoration budget that showed that it would require an additional $49 million   

dollars to meet the  level of service delivered in 2002-03. Most other Lower 

Mainland school districts are facing severe budget deficits as well. The effects of 

these deficits are further cuts to teachers, support staff, resources and other services 

to students. The answers to the yearly budget problems facing the VSB and public 

education are in the hands of the provincial government. To influence change  

teachers must make education a key election issue and participate actively in the 

electoral process.  Do not forget to vote on or before Tuesday May 14. 

       Gerry Kent  

 

 

 

Canadian law prohibits discrimination based on any of the eleven grounds 

identified in Section 2 of the Canadian Human Rights Act (CHRA).  The 

eleven grounds are: race, national or ethnic origin, colour, religion, age, 

sex, sexual orientation, marital status, family status, disability, or          

conviction for an offense for which a pardon has been granted.  Employers 

have a duty to accommodate employees who fall into the groups protected 

by the CHRA, up to the point of undue hardship.   

 

Accommodation can take many forms, but the main goal of a medical   

accommodation is to return a worker to his or her pre-disability            

employment.  Individuals in the workplace have a right to medical        

privacy.  If medical accommodations are done well it may appear that the 

worker does not have any special medical needs.  A worker, for example, 

may need a particular piece of equipment, a change in workstation design, 

a scheduling change, or possibly a reduction in hours worked. 

 

One of the greatest barriers to an employeeôs return to work after an injury 

or illness is the attitude of the injured workerôs co-workers.  Attitudinal 

barriers to return to work include stereotyping and negative perceptions of 

workers with disabilities. Some workers with disabilities report being    

ignored, insulted, mocked, and bullied.  It is not uncommon for               

co-workers to feel that the disabled employee is getting special treatment 

or is no longer capable of doing his or her job.  A person returning to work 

after an extended absence faces many challenges, already, without the 

added  burden of disrespect from his or her colleagues.  Unless these    

attitudinal barriers are addressed they increase the likelihood that the     

return to work process will fail. 

 

Work and the ability to earn is central to peopleôs lives.  When               

opportunities to participate in the workforce are denied, there is a far 

greater price we pay as a society.  When people with disabilities face     

barriers to work, they have a substantially higher chance of living in     

poverty and facing even greater obstacles.  Successful return to work      

programs can help restore the security and self-esteem of workers by      

allowing them to return to their place of employment and make         

meaningful contributions to society.    

 

Teachers know how important it is to accommodate the learning and other 

needs of their students.  Treating students as individuals and helping them 

make meaningful connections is central to the work we do.  Extending the 

same considerations to all our colleagues can make a significant difference 

in a personôs life. 

        Heather Allison 

2013 AGM  
 Adult Educators 

 

VESTAôs Adult Educators will 

hold their Annual General Meeting 

on Saturday, May 11 at 4:15 pm 

at the VESTA office, 2915          

Commercial Drive. Members will 

have input and will vote on local      

bargaining objectives, review the 

VBE 2013-14 budget and elect 

next yearôs executive members:    

President, 1st Vice-President,    

2nd Vice-President, District Health 

and Safety, District Pro-D, and the 

AE Local Representative to the 

BCTF (VESTA Alternate). 

VESTA AGM  
 

Date: May 21st  

Place: Vancouver             

           Museum          
1100 Chestnut Street  
 
¶ Elect your 2013 -14 

executive committee  
¶ All members are   

welcome  

 
Be resourceful! Walk, 
bike, carpool or bus to 
the meeting. VESTA will 
pay for parking!  

Return to Work  

Donôt Forget to Vote 
  

Early voting May 8-11 
 

Provincial Election Day 

Tuesday May 14 



 VESTA at the 2013 BCTF AGM 
 

For the first four days of Spring Break 36 VESTA delegates attended the BCTF Annual General Meeting in 

downtown Vancouver, along with more than 600 others from around the province. The business of the AGM   

included setting BCTF priorities and actions for the next year, as well as making decisions on recommendations 

from the Executive Committee and resolutions brought by BCTF locals. Among the most important functions of 

the AGM are the setting of fees and the election of the executive for the following year. 

 

First time delegates and other visitors to the AGM often remark on the unique nature of the meeting: its open and 

inclusive nature, the ability to have a wide diversity of opinion expressed within respectful debates, and the     

ingrained culture of highly participatory democracy. 

 

Some of the key decisions made at the meeting: 

¶ The 2013ï14 fee was set at 1.69% of salary, unchanged from 2011-12. For TTOCs it will remain at 0.36%. 

¶ For the 2013ï14 year eligible members will pay 1.57% of salary for the operation of the Salary Indemnity 

Fund, down from 1.63% in 2011-12. 

¶ The federation called for provincial legislation to establish conflict of interest regulations for school districts 

and their senior management. 

¶ The BCTF requested that the British Columbia Investment Management Corporation (through whom BCTF 

members invest their pensions) reinvest current Lockheed-Martin and Pearson PLC holdings to meet socially 

responsible investment guidelines. The Teachersô Pension Board of Trustees was asked to enhance its        

investing practices by encouraging the reduction of greenhouse gases, waste, water and energy consumption. 

¶ The BCTF will gather information with the help of locals to determine how much money is being used to       

subsidize public education through corporate sponsorships, partnerships, and donations as well as via PAC 

funds, private donations and teachersô own money. There will be an annual report made regarding how much 

these contributions subsidize each district, highlighting the underfunding of the public education system. 

¶ The BCTF will work with the BC Federation of Labour to lobby the provincial government to annually     

review and adjust the minimum wage based on the rate of inflation. 

¶ VESTAôs motion that the BCTF endorse the NDP was not approved, but several delegations thanked us for 

bringing the topic for discussion. 

 

Elections: (one-year terms) President Jim Iker (Burns Lake), First Vice-President Glen Hansman (Past President 

of VESTA), Second Vice-President Teri Mooring (Quesnel). Past President is Susan Lambert (Burnaby) 

Members-at-Large: Gail Chaddock-Costello (Langley), Teresa Grandinetti (Coquitlam), David Komljenovic 

(Kamloops), Paul Steer (Delta) for two-year terms, and Janine Fraser (Boundary) for a one-year term. 

 

Honorary Life membership in the BCTF were conferred on 

BCTF Field Service staff George Taylor (posthumously) who 

VESTA nominated, and on one-time VESTA member       

Jacquie Worboys, among others. 

Honorary membership in the BCTF was awarded to the 

Moore family, whose lengthy court case ensures that school 

boards must provide service to children with special needs, 

and to the late Dr. Clyde Hertzman of UBC, a renowned   

researcher on educational issues. 

 

ñThe BCTF AGM is an event that every member should experience. There is nothing like sitting in a room with 

almost 700 other teachers from all around the province, listening to so many different perspectives. It was an 

amazing four days. I think Iôm a lifer!ò -first time delegate Robyn Wharram 
            Jack MacDermot 



 

Chloe McKnight for Member at LargeðLast year I started to get involved with the union by attending general 

meetings for the first time in my three years of teaching on call.  I gained a real sense of belonging and solidarity 

with my colleagues.  This year my involvement has increased.  I joined the TTOC committee and attended the 

AGM as a VESTA delegate, and that feeling also continued to increase.  I feel like I have learned so much this past 

year, and am so excited to continue learning.  The position of Member at Large for the Executive Committee will 

be a great way to engage my passion for social justice and continue my involvement with VESTA. 

Donna Brack for Member at LargeðAs Member at Large, I hope to be flexible to support members and the 

union in any way needed.  I hope to encourage and support newer members to engage with and defend our  

Collective Agreement and our bargaining rights.  My experience in a variety of areas can be a framework for  

ongoing growth of union engagement and support.  I look forward to working with and for members both in 

VESTA and Adult Ed. 

Allison Jambor for Member at LargeðOver the past few months I have been attending the VESTA executive 

meetings as a non-voting co-representative for the Vancouver Teacher Librariansô Section.  I have been excited to 

listen to the discussion and see how our union tackles diverse issues and addresses the concerns of its members.  I 

would now like to work in service of Vancouver teachers and contribute to the important work that VESTA does by 

becoming a voting member of the executive. 

Jody Carson for Member at LargeðI have been teaching in Vancouver since 1988 and currently enroll a 4/5 class 

at Cunningham.  I have had experience at several schools teaching K-7.  I have also worked as a Literacy mentor and 

consultant.  I have been the senior staff rep and Pro-D chair for the last two years at my school and recently I joined 

the VTF/VSB Assessment Committee.  I hope you will consider voting for me to represent you as a Member at 

Large. 

Christine Simister for Member at LargeðIt has been a privilege to be actively involved in VESTA at my school 

this year as Senior Staff Rep, Pro-D chair and zone captain during the strike. With these  experiences I have devel-

oped a greater awareness of the functions of the association and have come to understand the importance working 

in solidarity. I also speak French. I welcome the opportunity to become an Member at Large for the 2013-2014 

school year.   

Mary Chow for Anti -Racism Committee ChairpersonðI would like to continue working as the Anti-Racism 

chair. Being on the VESTA Executive Committee and serving as Anti-Racism chair has been a valuable learning 

experience for me this year. It is important to have a strong voice on diversity for teachers and students. 

Suzanne Salter and Linda Young for Anti-Poverty Committee Co-ChairpersonsðBC has one of the high-

est levels of child poverty in Canada.  Economic hardship profoundly affects our students, their families and 

our communities. It has an immense impact on our studentsô learning, well being and ability to participate in 

school life.  The Anti-Poverty committee has been actively raising poverty issues, looking at the pressures of 

ever-increasing fees and fundraising on our students and families, organizing and presenting at conferences and 

advocating for equity and justice for children and families living on low wages or in poverty.  Together, we 

hope to continue this important work.  

Rand Webber for Member at LargeðI have become more connected with our union this year by helping out 

with the election.  I am looking for a way to become more involved with VESTA, to learn how the union works, 

and to be of service to members.   

Laura Rudland for Aboriginal Education Committee ChairpersonðI want to continue to represent VESTA at 

the BCTF, zone meetings and other committee levels, to represent VESTA membership regarding local issues, and 

to use my teaching experience. 

Jennifer Wyss for Member at LargeðI have been on the executive Committee as a Member at Large since  

January 2011 and am interested in continuing in this role.  Part of this role included sitting on the VSB Bicycle  

Advisory Committee.  I had the privilege of representing VESTA at the BC Federation of Labour and at the BCTF 

AGM. 

Gerry Kent for PresidentðThe experience of serving as President this past year has reinforced in my mind the    

importance of engaging the membership. I will continually look for ways to improve the manner in which members   

receive communication from the union and will ensure members have their voices heard. It is crucial for our             

membership to be informed in order to strengthen our solidarity as we pursue our collective professional rights. 

VESTA is strongest when our membership is active and invested in achieving our goals. 

Heather Allison for 2nd Vice PresidentðI have had the privilege of working with an amazingly talented, committed 

group of teachers/activists this year in the VESTA office.  It has been a steep learning curve and I hope to be able to 

apply what Iôve learned and contribute more to the team in the 2013-2014 school year.  It has been a pleasure to     

advocate for and support teachers as they return to work  after illness or injury and to protect teachers rights to take 

medical leave if necessary.  Our employerôs new attendance management system will no doubt present challenges for 

teachers in the upcoming year. 

3rd Vice President ðVacant 

Secretary-TreasurerðVacant 

Dan Graves for 1st Vice President (Grievance Officer)ðI am proud to put my name forward to continue  

coordinating VESTAôs vital work of upholding every memberôs working rights as established in the collective  

agreement. Only through valuing and protecting every memberôs collective agreement rights will we be able to 

strengthen the workplace rights for all members of our union.  Solidarity amongst membership is the underpinning of 

all organized labourôs past successes.  It is also the path to a stronger future together. With the ongoing struggles ahead 

we will need to continue to protect our already established rights through all available channels including the grievance 

process, building solidarity amongst the membership and with our allies, engaging in the political process and resisting 

unjust laws.  The important work that lies ahead for our union cannot be done by a single person or a small group of 

members and it shouldnôt be.  The change we seek to affect can only be achieved with the entire membership coming 

together as one. 

Leslie Roosa for Local RepresentativeðHaving been a VESTA activist for the past ten years, I am eager to take 

on the role of Local Representative to the BCTF.  I have a very clear understanding of the democratic process and 

would be extremely mindful of bringing your views to Representative Assembly meetings.  I am committed to 

being a strong and vocal member on your behalf.  I look forward to serving you and VESTA well! 

Shannon Hawke for Local RepresentativeðLast year I was one of four local representatives to the BCTF and I 

really enjoyed listening to Vancouver elementary teachers and representing them at our provincial meetings.  I feel 

I learned a tremendous amount last year and would love the opportunity to take what I have learned and apply it to 

my work in the position in the upcoming school year in a really effective way. 

Jill Barclay for Local RepresentativeðI am committed to the values that VESTA represents and works hard to 

uphold. I believe that we all need to do our part to ensure that our rights as employees are upheld, as well as those 

in our collective agreement. We need to work together to protect our public education system 

Chris Harris for Local RepresentativeðIt has been an honour representing teachers over the past few years.  

There will be challenges and opportunities over the next year that we must either fight against or take advantage of 

while ensuring that our actions match the interests and collective agreement rights of all teachers.  Solidarity 

amongst our membership is as critical now as it has ever been.  Only together can we move forward with our goals. 

Janek Kuchmistrz for Local Representative (Alternate)ðAs VESTAôs alternate LR, I would seek to represent 

well all members in our schools, forcefully bringing concerns forward.  As part of VESTAôs delegation my respon-

sibility is to promote all resolutions from our members at the BCTF. 



 

Barbara Hinson for Sustainability Committee ChairpersonðSustainability is an umbrella term, covering topics 

such as social justice, ecology, conservation, and consumerism.  The integration of sustainability into our classroom 

subjects and practices is both challenging and exciting.  The VESTA Sustainability Committee is dedicated to sup-

porting, encouraging, and inspiring our teaching colleagues in their promotion of eco-literacy in our public school 

system. 

Anna Chudnovsky for Communications Committee ChairpersonðCommunication with VESTA members is 

key to the common understanding of workplace and union issues and to our unity and solidarity as a group. I would 

like to facilitate this kind of open dialogue and communication as committee chair. 

Patti Park for Health & Safety Committee ChairpersonðI would like to continue to inform members about 

their Health and Safety rights under the Collective Agreement and the Occupational Health and Safety Regulations.  

I will advocate for improvements to membersô provisions in response to ongoing trends.  It has been an interesting 

three years as your Health and Safety Chairperson and I look forward to serving your needs in the coming year. 

Professional Issues Committee ChairpersonðVacant 

Status of Women ChairpersonðVacant 

Heidi Ravenel for Pride Committee ChairpersonðIt has been a great pleasure to serve on VESTAôs Executive 

Committee this year. I look forward to continuing to support my colleagues in this way and to providing voice for 

the LGBTQ members of our school communities as the Pride Committee chair. 

Melissa Moore and Robyn Wharram for Teachers Teaching on Call Committee Co-Chairpersonsð

We would like to continue to provide support, representation, and a sense of community amongst our 

TTOCs and new teachers.  We look forward to continuing the work of improving and protecting TTOC 

working conditions and collective rights. 

New Teacher Induction 
VESTA hosted a successful induction ceremony for 14 new BCTF members on April 11, 2013.  The new       

inductees were privileged to hear inspiring words about 

the teaching profession from BCTF President Susan 

Lambert and VESTA President Gerry Kent.  VESTA 

Honorary Life member Les Rowe, spoke about his long 

career in teaching and union activism.  Greg van Vugt, 

President of the Peace and Global Education Provincial 

Specialist Association, spoke about the benefits of PSA 

membership and Jack MacDermot, VESTAôs                

3rd Vice-President, shared information about the          

upcoming provincial election.    

Of great interest to those present was the  practical  

information relayed by Robyn Wharram, co-chairperson 

of the VESTAôs TTOC Committee. 

 

Several inductees expressed their gratitude at being formally 

welcomed into the union and were heartened to learn about 

the support that comes with VESTA and BCTF membership.  

There was considerable interest in attending VESTA  

meetings and connecting with teachers with common  

interests.  Participants were pleased to reconnect with other 

new teachers who had been in their teacher training  

programs, and to share stories about the challenging job that 

they do.  Overall the event was warm, positive, and created a 

sense of belonging that we want them to experience through-

out their careers. 

        
             Heather Allison 

Jody Polukoshko for Working & Learning Conditions/Bargaining Committee ChairpersonðBargaining and the 

defense and implementation of our Collective Agreement is one of the most important roles of our union.  I feel my 

experience will help build capacity in our membership around issues related to our working conditions.  My hope is to 

continue to foster and support understanding of our employment and professional rights throughout our classroom and 

activist networks. 

T 
his year I was a delegate to the BCTF AGM for the first time.  It was a wonderful experience that I 

would highly recommend to every teacher. I am proud to be a teacher and I am proud of the values that 

we stand for as a group.  We believe in democracy and it was  exciting to see that put into action as 

delegates to the AGM debated and voted on issues from how much of our earnings is put towards our pension, to 

investigation of how commercial interests are affecting spending in our public schools. 

As a VESTA member, I was proud to see our colleagues taking leadership roles in the BCTF.  Glen Hansman, an 

articulate and principled VESTA past president, was elected the first vice-president of the BCTF.  The meeting 

was chaired with great skill, humour and grace by Barb Parrott and Christina Schut, also former VESTA presi-

dents, and by Todd Patrick from Maple Ridge. 

I am grateful for the encouragement and guidance I have received from our union. We are all lucky to have 

the leadership and the sharing of our collective wisdom that organizations like the BCTF and VESTA  

facilitate. 

Attending the BCTF AGM was a valuable educational experience for me.  I think that all teachers should be 

aware of the incredible work that is done on our behalf and on behalf of society as a whole, through the dedi-

cation of our representatives.  
Allison Jambor 

My First BCTF AGM 


